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Friday 20th April 2012 

Dear Neighbour,

What’s happened this past week
· Demolition of the main former hospital building was halted on Monday following the discovery of a small quantity of suspected asbestos pipe lagging within a wall space.
· The Health & Safety Executive (HSE) has been notified and the statutory 14 day notice issued. Specialist contractors will remove the pipes and lagging at the end of the 14 day notification period. 
· The area was sealed. Specialist air tests have been carried out which have confirmed that there is no danger to either operatives on site or members of the public. 
· Reclamation of all the steel and timber encountered continues with roll on-roll off skips transporting the waste for recycling.
· The disconnection of the hospital extension from the Grade II* listed building has been ongoing. This is quite a complex process as we must endeavour not to damage the Grade II* listed structure.
What’s happening next week

· Demolition works will progress at various locations the site, including the breaking out of the 1970’s extension basement area.
· Works on the disconnection of the hospital extension from the Grade II* listed building will be ongoing.
As ever, please feel free to contact me with any queries, requests for information etc.

If you are not already receiving this update via email and would like to, please let me know.

Kind regards,

Steve
Steve Nicholson

Nuffield Health Site Manager

Chesterfield Re-development Project

Telephone: 07917 240937

Email: thechesterfieldenquiries@nuffieldhealth.com
